SHIRE NOTES

Branching Out Bigtime Project
In 1998 an extraordinary project was initiated in the Wheatbelt. Seeing the need for
revegetation on a massive scale, two shires covering an area of more than 3,000 square
kilometres agreed to work together to implement a district wide, 10 year program of strategic

landscapes — scale accelerated revegetation and bush protection. The Project is finally
complete.

A book has been printed documenting the Project. Please pickup your free copy from the
Tammin Shire Office or the Cunderdin Shire Office.

Annual Ryegrass Toxicity Committee Meeting

This year's meeting is to be held on 4 April 2008 (1.30pm to 3.30pm) at the Department of
Agriculture and Food WA, Lot 12 York Rd, Northam (Conference Room 1). Please contact
Carol Llewellyn on 9690 2126 if you intent to attend.

TALEC
Many thanks to the 28 people/families who took the time to respond to the survey — their input
will assist the Committee to make a recommendation to Council.

Of the 28 responses, 8 supported TALEC continuing to provide services with 20 opposed to
this direction. Of the 8 supporters, 2 supported a levy to fund TALEC'’s future operation whilst
3 were opposed and 3 did not respond to this question. 3 were prepared to assist in the
redevelopment and 3 were not (2 non-respondents). 2 people were prepared to commit 1-2
hours per week to assist.

Mick Oliver, Chief Executive Officer



